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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  January 2008





January MEETING 





Tuesday, January 8, 2008


Lunch Meeting at the


 Hotel Roanoke


110 Shenandoah Avenue


Roanoke, VA





TOPIC:  


“Airflow Measuring Technologies”


Speaker: 


Len Damiano, EBTRON Inc.





MEETING AGENDA:





11:45 – Sign-in/Socialize


12:00 - Lunch


12:45 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of dinner will be $20.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Thursday, January 3 to:





Jeff Consroe


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Phone:  540-797-7899





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





�HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form.htm"��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form.htm�














President's Corner





“Greater Efficiency Today, Blue Skies Tomorrow” – Kent Peterson, ASHRAE President, 2007-2008





Thanks to Cyrus Nasseri from DOE on his overview of how the federal government is working to provide better, more efficient buildings.  In January, we have Len Damiano from Ebtron speaking on Airflow Measuring Technologies.  This will be a lunch meeting, so I encourage all of our members to take a break and head on down to the Hotel Roanoke for this presentation.





To continue to promote new members, the Board of Governors decided to continue offering a member recruiting bonus.  This will consist of a $5 discount on the meal should any member bring a non-member.  If the non-member joins, they eat for free!!





Over the past few weeks, I’ve had a few inquiries on how the ASHRAE Standards are written and how the people are “selected” for the Standards Committees.  All of the Standards (including 62.1 and 90.1) are written by committees of volunteers.  ASHRAE Members just like you and I can volunteer to work on these committees.  The involvement can range from just a member of the email groups to keep abreast of Standards development up to writing and reviewing the Standard!  Please visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/Standards" ��http://www.ashrae.org/Standards� for more information.





Patrick Castelvecchi











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


Len Damiano is Vice President - Sales and Marketing at EBTRON, Inc. where he has been employed for a total of 15 years.  He received an M. B. A. with concentrations in Management and Industrial Marketing in 1985 at Rockhurst University in Kansas City; and possesses a B. A. with a double major in Sociology and Economics from the University of Missouri.





During the past 27 years, Len has been employed in the HVAC industry by air control and air movement product manufacturers, in a variety of senior management positions, with companies, like: EBTRON, Inc., The New York Blower Company, CESCO Products, PENN VENTILATOR, Airstream Division, RUSKIN, Division of Tomkins Industries.





Len has been a Member of ASHRAE since 1987.  He is currently a member of 6 Technical and Standing / Special Projects Committees:





SSPC 62.1 (Ventilation for Acceptable IAQ) Education Subcommittee; �SPC 41.2 (Laboratory Airflow Measurement); �TC 1.2 (Instruments); �TC 1.4 (Control Theory and Application); �TC 1.12 (Moisture Management in Buildings); �TC 4.3 (Ventilation and Infiltration) �Contributor to the 2005 Fundamentals Handbook, Ch. 14 on Instrumentation and 2007 Applications Handbook, Ch. 46 on Controls.


	


He has been a Member of AMCA (Air Movement and Control Association International) for about 25 years, where he held the Chair at different times for 3 Divisions of the association and the Sales & Marketing Executives’ Council Steering Committee ’95-97.





Len is a member of both the U.S. Green Building Council which developed and maintains the LEED Green Building Rating Systems and an Associate Member of the International Code Council. 





He has authored numerous technical articles including the co-authorship of ”CO2-Based Demand Control Ventilation - Do Risks Outweigh Rewards?” and “Measurement for the Control of Fresh Air Intake - an IAQ Prerequisite”, published in the ASHRAE Journal, October 2004 and January 1990 respectively.  Others are posted at EBTRON.com and AutomatedBuildings.com, an on-line magazine. 
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			Phone:	Email:
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MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�





Energy Recovery Systems Tour – February 11th


Energy Recovery Systems Presentation – February 12th (lunch)





Thinking Outside the VAV Box – March 11th (lunch)





Variable Refrigerant Flow – April 8th 








BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Tuesday, January 15th - 4:30 at HSMM











Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Dan Lieber


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  dlieber@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











Winter Society Meeting:


Are You Attending the Winter Meeting in NYC on JanuarY 19-23?





You are invited to attend the Regional Dinner on Sunday, Jan 20 starting at 6:00 PM.





Additional Information as well as the registration form is in a separate PDF file attached to this e-mail.





Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





STAR Cards are available for purchase.  Pay Now and SAVE Later!





$50.00 STAR Card – Admission to any three meetings





$100.00 STAR Card – Admission to any six meetings








Want to SAVE Even MORE MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueld vehicles





Be sure to let Amanda Looney know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.





ASHRAE Legislative Round-Up


 


HUD, USDA Required to Reference Standard 90.1 under New Energy Bill


WASHINGTON, D.C. – The U.S. Departments of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and Agriculture (USDA) would be required to meet energy efficiency requirements in ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1 under the federal energy bill signed into law by President Bush on Wednesday.





Under existing law, HUD and the USDA are required to write energy-efficient standards for public and assisted housing and housing with federally insured mortgages. Such standards have to be at least as stringent as ANSI/ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1-1989, Energy Standard for Existing Buildings Except Residential, and Council of American Building Officials (CABO)-1992. When either 90.1 or CABO is updated, the agencies have a year to revise their standards, but this has rarely taken place. 





            Under the new law, HUD and USDA will be required to implement standards at least as stringent as Standard 90.1-2004 or the 2006 International Energy Conservation Code (IECC) for all new construction and rehabilitation of public and assisted housing and housing with federally insured mortgages. Upon revision of 90.1 or IECC, HUD and the USDA have one year to update their standard to meet or exceed the revised requirements. If they do not do so within a year, all new and rehabilitation of housing covered by the federal standard will need to meet the revised IECC or 90.1, following a positive determination by the U.S. Department of Energy and HUD/USDA determination that it would not negatively impact availability or affordability of housing.


            “This provides additional validation of the importance of energy savings in Standard 90.1 and also provides a baseline for all public and assisted housing and federally insured mortgage property in all states,” Doug Read, ASHRAE director of government affairs, said. 


 





ASHRAE Provides Technical Guidance on Proposed Depreciation Bill


WASHINGTON, D.C. – ASHRAE has provided technical guidance for proposed legislation that would shorten the depreciation of certain HVAC&R systems.





Reps. Melissa Bean (Ill.) and Pete Hoekstra (Mich.) recently introduced HR4574, which would amend the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 to provide a shorter recovery period for the depreciation of certain systems installed in nonresidential real property or residential rental property. 





            ASHRAE, at the request of Bean, provided language on the depreciation of HVAC&R equipment. The existing depreciation period is 39 years. The proposed legislation would reduce the period to 20 or 25 years, encouraging replacement of equipment sooner that would result in more modern/efficient equipment being installed. 





“ASHRAE contributed language that would encourage building owners to replace older, less-efficient HVAC&R equipment with newer, more efficient systems,” Doug Read, ASHRAE’s director of government affairs, said. “Owners also would receive additional incentive to go beyond the minimum efficiencies required in ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1. Replacing this equipment will result in significant energy savings, reduced greenhouse gas emissions, and would encourage the retirement of older chillers that require the use of CFCs.”


 





ASHRAE Supports Strengthened Building Code Enforcement


WASHINGTON, D.C. - ASHRAE has lent its support to legislation to strengthen building code enforcement, the Community Building Code Administration Grant Act of 2007. 





The legislation, introduced by Sen. Mary Landrieu of Louisiana and Rep. Dennis Moore of Kansas, would provide federal grants to building departments to enhance public safety. The grant would provide $100 million over five years to help local governments hire, train and equip code officials, including building and fire inspectors.





            Moore spoke at a recent Congressional staff briefing, hosted by ASHRAE, which focused on Standards in the U.S. Economy: Energy Efficiency and Safety in Our Buildings.





ASHRAE Research Promotion 2007-2008 Contributors





Tom Sikes�
Spirax-Sarco�
�
Pat Cady�
Patrick Castelvecchi�
�
Dan Lieber�
Patrick Murdock�
�
Jeff Consroe�
Amanda Looney�
�
Andy Fuller�
�
�



Thank you to all contributors so far this year.  Please notice that all the Roanoke Chapter officers have donated, so please do not hesitate to contribute today





To have your name added to this list next year, contact Andy Fuller!





Member Recruiting Bonus!





Any member who brings a non-member to the January meeting will receive a $5 discount whether or not the non-member joins.





Any non-member who signs up at the January meeting as a paying member for chapters will have FREE admission.









